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UPDATE 

 

APOLOGY FOR NOISE DISTURBANCE 
 

2nd February 2022 
 
Dear Community Member 

On behalf of ExxonMobil Fawley, I want to offer our sincere apologies for any noise 

disruption caused by the start-up of one of our units yesterday afternoon. 

The unit in question is our COGEN combined heat and power unit, which provides 

power to both the national grid and our site, and was being brought back into 

operation after maintenance. 

We are taking action to address the associated noise by installing a new state of the 

art silencer. Currently on schedule to be installed in the summer, we are confident this 

will deliver a noticeable improvement for local residents.  

We are absolutely committed to minimising any community impact from our 

operations, but again please accept our apologies for any disruption caused on this 

occasion.  

Regards 

Annita McCurdy 

Process Manager 

 


